
THE APRIL MEETING IN CHICAGO 

The five hundred sixty-eighth meeting of the American Mathe­
matical Society was held in the Shoreland Hotel, 55th and South 
Shore Drive, Chicago, Illinois, April 22-23, 1960. There were 162 
registrants, including 129 members of the Society. 

By invitation of the Committee to Select Hour Speakers for West­
ern Sectional Meetings, Professor Pierre Samuel of the University of 
Clermont (France) and the University of Illinois, and Professor 
C. L. Dolph of the University of Michigan addressed the Society. 
Professor Samuel's lecture was held in the Crystal Ball Room of the 
Shoreland Hotel at 2:00 P.M., Friday, April 22. Professor P. T. 
Bateman presided. His title was Recent progress in commutative alge-
bra. Professor Dolph spoke on Recent developments in some non-self-
adjoint problems of mathematical physics a t 9:00 A.M. on Saturday, 
April 23, with Professor Claus Muller presiding. 

Sessions for the presentation of contributed papers were held at 
10:00 A.M. and 3:15 P.M. on Friday, April 22, and 10:15 A.M. on 
Saturday, April 23. 

Presiding officers were Professors Casper Goffman, M. F. Smiley, 
L. M. Kelly, and L. M. Blumenthal. 

J. W. T. YOUNGS, 

Associate Secretary 
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